

Practice Update

Please read this update and contact this office if you have any queries

MARCH 2014

High risk industries targeted for super obligations

The ATO has identified that employers in the following industries have a higher risk of not meeting their super obligations:

- hairdressing and beauty;
- clothing retailing; and
- management advice and consulting.

The ATO is currently running an education campaign for business owners in these industries to help them better understand their super obligations.

Further, from July 2014, it will be undertaking audits of employers who continue to not meet super obligations for their employees – including:

- paying their minimum super contributions quarterly (or lodging an SGC statement);
- offering employees (and some contractors) a choice of fund;
- keeping accurate records; and
- passing on an employee's TFN to their super fund as required.

Contractor/Council data matching program

The ATO has advised that it will acquire details of approximately 20,500 individuals providing contractor services to local government authorities in the 2010/11 and 2011/12 financial years from various local government Council and Shire authorities throughout:

- Queensland;
- Tasmania:
- New South Wales: and
- Victoria.

These will be electronically matched with certain

sections of ATO data holdings to identify noncompliance with lodgement and payment obligations under taxation law.

Vineyard scheme promoters penalised

The Federal Court has fined a company running a managed investment scheme, and its directors, more than \$1 million for breaching the promoter penalty provisions of the *Taxation Administration Act*.

The Court awarded civil penalties to the ATO against Barossa Vines Limited (and its four directors) because they failed to carry out their wine grape growing activities in accordance with the agreed terms of their product ruling.

ATO Deputy Commissioner Tim Dyce said, "We issue product rulings to give investors certainty about the tax consequences of their investment. However, the scheme must be implemented as it was described.

"As we discovered, this was not the case and the promoters' actions had unfortunate consequences for investors, whose deductions were disallowed."

In delivering the judgment, Justice Besanko said, "these are significant contraventions... The failure to heed the warnings of the viticultural experts and others and to check on the progress of the [grape vine] rootlings mean, to my mind, that the respondents were prepared to put their own commercial interests ahead of their important obligations to investors."

The ATO, TFNs and Australia Post

The ATO has announced that red tape affecting Tax File Number (TFN) applications has been removed thanks to a partnership between the ATO and Australia Post.

TFN applications are now simpler and easier, as

they can now be applied for online at www.ato.gov.au/TFNapply and a printout of the application summary can then be verified at one of the 460-odd Australia Post retail outlets throughout the country.

Additional services also now available at Australia Post include updating a date of birth on a taxpayer's ATO record and providing notification of a deceased person.

Parents and guardians can also apply for a TFN on behalf of their children.

ATO encouraging women to put more into super

The ATO is encouraging women to take an active interest in their superannuation to help overcome the retirement savings shortfall many are currently experiencing, saying "It's never too late".

Assistant Commissioner Megan Yong said, "On average, Australian women currently retire with super account balances of just \$112,600.

"That's much less than the amount a single woman needs for a \$40,000 a year retirement income, which is at the lower end of the 'what's adequate' scale.

"It surprises a lot of people that putting the equivalent cost of one cup of coffee a day into your super can add up to an extra \$128,000 when you retire*."

(*) This is based on a 30 year old woman investing \$3.80 per day into a moderate fund and assuming 5% growth over a 35 year period.

Ms Yong encourages women to go online to ato.gov.au/5stepsuper and complete the ATO's 5-step super check.

Super update from the ATO

Some SMSF statistics

As at 30 September 2013, there were over 516,000 SMSFs holding around \$531 billion in assets.

Although SMSFs are nearing one million SMSF members (980,000), or 8% of the 11.6 million members of Australian super funds, they account for 31% of the \$1.6 trillion total super assets as at 30 June 2013.

Common problems and ATO audit action

The top contraventions reported to the ATO on auditor contravention reports relate to:

- loans;
- borrowings;
- a lack of separation of assets;
- in-house assets;
- not investing at arm's length;
- making acquisitions from related parties; and
- sole purpose breaches.

This year the ATO will review every fund reported to it by approved SMSF auditors.

In 2012/13, the ATO's audits:

- made 150 funds non-complying; and
- disqualified 440 people from being a trustee.

New ATO powers and penalties

The government has announced that, from 1 July 2014, administrative penalties will apply to breaches of the super laws (note that this is still just proposed law at this stage).

If the proposed legislation is adopted, SMSF trustees will be personally liable for penalties between \$850 and \$10,200, depending on the provision contravened.

As trustees will become **personally** liable for these new penalties, they cannot use the resources of the fund to pay the penalty.

While the start date is 1 July 2014, it should be appreciated that contraventions, such as loans to members or relatives, still existing on that date will come under the new penalty regime.

The ATO says the message for SMSF trustees is clear: "Rectify any contraventions as soon as possible or be liable for a penalty."

Editor: If you're unsure about anything to do with your superannuation please contact our office.

Please Note: Many of the comments in this publication are general in nature and anyone intending to apply the information to practical circumstances should seek professional advice to independently verify their interpretation and the information's applicability to their particular circumstances.